
Match report – Feb 16th 2020 

The fourth round of the Public Course Pennants season took place on Sun Feb 16th, with all three of 

our teams playing at home, Division’s 1 and 2 versus Playford Lakes GC and  Division 3 versus Marion 

Park GC.  Our top two teams enjoyed handsome victories while the Division 3 suffered a loss.  Match 

details are as follows;   

 

Division 1 

Our team won 7 games to 1, the same win margin as last week.  This win continues our Division 1 

team’s excellent start to the season and with 4 wins out of 4 they look destined for the finals.  The 

winners were, Alex Martinson (2 and 1), Chantha Kong (2 and 1), Chantha was up against our ‘very 

own’ Jamie Clarbull, Jamie is a member at Playford Lakes as well as North Adelaide but chooses to 

play for Playford Lakes in the Public Course Pennant.  Other winners were Jason Mylroie (5 and 4), 

John Filmalter (7 and 6), Chris Watson (6 and 5), Steve Darch (7 and 5) and Barry Smith (3 and 2). 

Oscar Moss was the unlucky one not to be a victor.     

 

Division 2 

Our Division 2 team recorded a great 6 games to 2 victory.  Bob Henley, playing at number 1 again, 

led the way with a comfortable 4 and 3 victory.  Division 2 Captain Peter Norman, playing at number 

2 and making his seasonal playing debut ,came up against a formidable opponent losing 7 and 6.  We 

then had a succession of victories, Luke Montgomery (7 and 6), Anthony Clapp (5 and 4), the two old  

Jonnies, Rowe and Gravenor won again, 1 up and 8 and 7 resepectively.  El Presidenti Peter Sahb 

won 3 and 2, while Greg Forrest lost 5 and 4. 

 

Division 3 

Our Division 3 team lost to last year’s winners Marion Park by  5.5 games to 2.5.  Winners were Raja 

Jamaleddine ( 1up) and Dave Holmes (1 up).  Dave Harrington managed a halved match.  Josh De 

Boar suffered a 5 and 3 loss, but all the other games were close.  Peter Mayboroda lost 2 down, 

Kevin Naughton 1 down, Murray O’Neill 1 down and Ian Probst 3 and 1. 

 

After four rounds we currently sit top in Division’s 1 and 2, and fourth in Division 3.  The Division 3 

team must win their last two games to have any chance of qualifying for the final, whereas our 

Division 1 and 2 teams have their destiny in their own hands.  Wins away at Regency Park next week 

will guarantee a final spot for the Division 1 team and Division 2 will almost be guaranteed a spot 

depending on other results.  Individually a special mention for Steve Darch and Jonathan Gravenor 

who are riding high in the Public Course POTY ladders.  All the results and ladders are on our 

website. 

 

Thanks to Laifong Cheong for her prayers and caddie duties for Chantha and helping with the after 

golf BBQ.  Peter Adams for supporting the team and anyone else that was there but I didn’t see.  As 

mentioned, the next round all of our teams are away at Regency Park, a multi tee start at 7.30.  Get 

along and support your fellow members if you can.  

 

 


